

Full Council actions (excluding Motions) – 24 May 2023

	<i>Topic</i>	<i>Action</i>	<i>Responsibility</i>	<i>Progress</i>
1.	Public Question 3	To arrange a multi-agency site visit to assess the suitability of the current Traffic Regulation Order.	Cllr Dom Morris Colin Chick	A meeting is in the process of being arranged to include the following attendees: Hannah Bassett-Louis Philip Williams Transport Planning Team The Police
2.	Public Question 6	To discuss issues of bus shelter vandalism with the Police and Crime Commissioner.	Cllr Philip Robinson Colin Chick	Officers from the Integrated Transport Unit are collecting a list of recent criminal damage to shelters and will approach the Police and Crime Commissioner in the coming days.
3.	Public Question 10	To explore what more could be done by GCC to advertise Gloucestershire public transport.	Cllr Philip Robinson Colin Chick	The ITU does not get involved with Rail Service publicity which is the responsibility of Train Operators.
4.	Corporate Parenting	To meet with Cllr Willingham to discuss the issue raised in further detail.	Cllr Stephen Davies Ann James	Officers have provided Councillor Willingham with a further detailed written response and a meeting is being arranged (dates have been offered to Councillor Willingham).
5.	Corporate Parenting	To provide a written response to Cllr Halifax on what was being done to address persistent absenteeism, and whether there	Cllr Stephen Davies Ann James	A written response has been provided to Cllr Davies to share with Cllr Halifax.

		was any correlation between this and multiple placement changes.		Councillor Halifax and others will be aware of the national picture post covid.
6.	Member Question 1	To meet with Stroud District Council and Stonehouse Town Council to discuss railway station development plans.	Cllr David Gray Colin Chick	A meeting is in the process of being arranged to include the following attendees: Colin Chick Rob Niblett Simon Excell Cllr. David Gray Cllr. David Drew Stroud District Council Stonehouse Town Council
7.	Member Question 8	To provide Cllr Turner with data relating to the 'other fines' referred to in the written response.	Cllr Dom Morris Colin Chick	Philip Cameron contacted Cllr Chloe Turner direct on 01.06.2023 with the requested data.
8.	Member Question 14	To provide a written update to Cllr Thomas on 'The Robin' in the Forest of Dean.	Cllr Philip Robinson Colin Chick	The requested information was emailed to Cllr Thomas 08/06/2023.
9.	Member Question 23	To provide Cllr Halifax with a date for when the provision of Places of Safety in the County will have increased to 36.	Cllr Stephan Fifield Siobhan Farmer	The County Council and its partners remain committed to increasing the amount and range of safe accommodation for victims of domestic abuse in the county, in line with our strategic commitments in the countywide domestic abuse strategy. Responsibility for commissioning the new Places of Safety for

				<p>victims of domestic abuse sits with Gloucester City Council in its capacity as the host Local Authority for the Gloucestershire Housing Partnership Team acting on behalf of the 6 district housing authorities. The new provision is currently out to tender, and we will not know the outcome of the tender until after the process has closed on 9th June and bids have been evaluated. It is the aim of the Gloucestershire Housing Partnership Team to commission up to an additional 24 Places of Safety which will bring the total number in the county to 36, but the final number will be dependent on what the current providers in the market can offer and it may take time to mobilise all the additional units.</p> <p>Whilst not the lead commissioner, County Council officers have been involved in helping to develop the service requirements for the new Places of Safety and, as approved by Cabinet in July 2021 and in a further Officer decision in February 2023 the Council will be allocating some of the DLUHC Domestic Abuse</p>
--	--	--	--	------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

				grant funding to cover the cost of providing specialist support to victims residing in the new accommodation. We will ensure that elected members are kept up to date on this work and the provision of the planned new Places of Safety.
10.	Member Question 28	To provide Cllr Hilton with a copy of the parking restriction proposal report for the St Oswald's Park housing development.	Cllr Dom Morris Colin Chick	The proposal from the developer was sent to Cllr Hilton direct from Nathan Drover, Highways Development Management Manager, on 7 th June.
11.	Member Question 34	To provide a written response to Cllr Paul Baker on whether GCC had experienced a significant cut in Government capital grant for road infrastructure this year.	Cllr Dom Morris Colin Chick	A written response has been provided to Cllr Ben Evans and Tim Cobbett (the Lib Dem political researcher).
12.	Member Question 49	To provide a written response to Cllr Moseley on the following: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Have any bids been submitted from other bodies such as community groups, particularly where areas are unparished; • How many bids have been rejected; • Is there a projected underspend for the Fund; and • If there is an underspend, what proposals are there to offer further opportunities to bid. 	Cllr Dave Norman Colin Chick	Councillor Moseley was emailed directly with the requested information on 7 th June.

13.	Member Question 50	To provide a written response to Cllr Moseley on why the developer contribution was not sought in relation to the resurfacing of Southend Lane.	Cllr Dom Morris Colin Chick	An email was sent to Cllr Moseley direct from Nathan Drover, Highways Development Management Manager on 7 th June.
14.	Member Question 58	To meet with Cllr Baker, officers, and representatives of the performing arts to discuss guidelines around schools and licenses for performing at festivals.	Cllr Stephen Davies Ann James	<p>The response provided by officers at the last council meeting was detailed and based on the statutory requirements regarding licensing for children's performances. In short, there is a difference in law between the licensing requirements placed on children performing during school time that attend a maintained school and those placed on independent schools or academies.</p> <p>Officers have offered times/dates to meet as requested and will set this out. Whilst the government have stated their intent to change the legislation, until it does it is not in the gift of the county council to resolve this difference.</p>

This page is intentionally left blank